
[13 May 2012] 

Carwoola/Primrose Valley Survey — Summary of Results 
Survey population 349 
Surveys returned 162 (46.4%) 

Q1. Responses were received from residents on 16 of the 22 roads in the area. 

Q2. Respondents residing on their block: 153 (94.4%) 
Respondents leasing: 1 (0.6%) 
Vacant blocks: 6 (3.7%) 

Q3. Respondents supporting continuation 
of the recycling collection service: 94 (58.0%) 

 Opposed to continuation: 63 (38.9%) 

Q4. Respondents with concerns about the proposed service: 
Trouble moving the bin 20 (21.3%) 
Difficult to find a place for the bin 15 (16.0%) 
May be difficult/dangerous to collect 8 (8.5%) 
Other 21 (22.3%) 

Q5. 109 (67.3%) respondents offered additional comments. 

 The most common comments were: 

• The recycling service is a good idea/is a good initiative/is wanted (19) 

• Don’t want any additional charges (17) 

• Would welcome household waste collection as well (15) 

• Need to discuss/determine best arrangements for bin collection (8) 

• Continue with the recycling station (5) 

• Increase frequency of pick-ups at the recycling station (5) 

• Worried that costs will rise over time (5) 

• Recycling collection is not necessary (4) 

• Happy to see removal of unsightly recycling station (3) 

• Put in extra recycling stations (3) 

• Put in more bins at recycling station (3) 

• We manage our own recycling (3) 

 


